
 

SPECIAL JOINT CITY COUNCIL AND PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING 
5:00pm, Tuesday, September 26, 2023 

1207 Palm Boulevard, Isle of Palms, SC and  
broadcasted live on YouTube: https://www.youtube.com/user/cityofisleofpalms 

MINUTES 

1. Call to order 

Present: Council members Hahn, Ward, Bogosian, Streetman, Anderson, Popson 
(via phone), Miars, Pierce, and Mayor Pounds 

 Commissioners Denton, Brown, Nagelski, Rubin, Stone, Ahmuty 

Absent: Commissioner David Cohen 

Staff Present: Administrator Fragoso, Director Kerr, various department heads 

2. Citizen’s Comments – none 

3. Purpose – discussion of recommendations from the Planning Commission regarding 
City’s short-term rental program and related policies 

Director Kerr reviewed the recent recommendations from the Planning Commission regarding 
short-term rentals including: limiting occupancy of newly constructed, substantially 
reconstructed homes or homes that have allowed their STR license to lapse for a year or more to 
8 people, excluding children under the age of 2; requiring a minimum two-night stay, excluding 
hotels; requiring STR listings to include the license number; and allowing homeowners to rent 
one room of their home, while the owner is present. 

Commissioners discussed their rationale for each recommendation. Mr. Stone said the reduced 
occupancy recommendation was originally considered when the Planning Commission suggested 
creating rental zones with caps around the island and was an attempt to stop the migration of 
short-term rentals into neighborhoods. He does believe that grandfathered properties need a 
trigger to reduce occupancy. Council agreed that the “net” to reduce occupancy on large 
properties does need to be broadened, but they would like occupancy limit to be 12. 

Council members asked if requiring a two-night minimum stay is overregulating. Ms. Nagelski 
said that one-night stays increase traffic, both in guests and vendors such as housekeeping. Mr. 
Denton stated that noise levels are higher in shorter-term rentals like 2 days as opposed to 7-day 
stays. Mr. Stone offered that Chief Cornett shared that large house parties are not a big problem 
on the island.  

Administrator Fragoso said staff is preparing the change that will require license numbers in all 
short-term rental advertising. 
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Discussion ensued as to the proposed idea to allow 4% homeowners to rent one room in their 
homes while they are present. Director Kerr said the City of Charleston permits this as a means 
to control AirBNBs. He said Mr. Brown believes this to be a resident-friendly amendment, but 
he added that the current City code and ordinances were written to control density. He said this 
suggestion goes against the “historic fabric” of the zoning code. Council members Ward and 
Miars said they did not see a downside to it, noting that it’s likely not many homeowners will 
want to do it. Mayor Pounds said the idea goes against the desire to cap short-term rentals, but it 
will remain part of the recommendations to consider.  

4.  Adjournment 

Council Member Ward made a motion to adjourn, and Council Member Streetman seconded the 
motion. The meeting was adjourned at 5:54pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Nicole DeNeane 
City Clerk 

 

 




